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Please join us at 6pm on Thursday, May
8 at the Evans Community Complex

banquet room for a townhall meeting
with Evans Mayor Mark Clark. Mayor

Clark will be presenting information and
answering citizen questions regarding

the potential mill levy adjustment.
Mayor Clark will discuss the need

behind the adjustment, as well as the
anticipated financial impact on

property owners.

The Evans Police Department is proud to introduce Echo!

Echo is a 14-month-old female Belgian Malinois. She came to Evans via Next
Level K9 in Las Vegas. Echo was only selected after passing a battery of tests

to prove she could meet the demands of a police canine.

Echo and her handler, Master Officer Martin, have spent the last several weeks
training with the Commerce City Police Department K9 team. On April 29 they

successfully completed the Colorado Police Canine Association (CPCA)
certification in narcotics detection. Master Officer Martin and Echo still have

several weeks of training in other disciplines before they hit the street.

Congratulations to Master Officer Martin and Echo!

Congratulations to Officer Krauch on receiving the
Veterans of Foreign Wars Americanism Award!

Thank you to the Adamson Warmuth VFW Post 6624
for recognizing Officer Krauch and his commitment to

the people of Evans!

In April, Evans Officers, city staff, friends, and family
came together to take part in the Special Olympics

Polar Plunge & 5K, raising $3,112 in support of our
amazing athletes. Drug Take Back Day was also a

huge success with 13 bags totaling 368lbs collected!



City Council Update - April 2025
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At the two regular business meetings in the month of April, the Evans City Council approved two liquor
licenses - one for on-site consumption at Frida Grill and one for retail sales at the new Murphy USA fueling
station on 35  Ave. The Councilmembers also voted to approve a site improvements agreement for a Dollar
General at the northwest corner of 35  Ave. and 35  St. Mayor Mark Clark also affixed his signature to two
official City proclamations commemorating Days of Remembrance and Arbor Day. 
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Evans Junction
commercial development

project nearing
completion!

Another retail establishment will be
coming to Evans soon as site

improvements agreement for a Dollar
General was approved in April. 

Sign up for FREE City news email alerts!
To subscribe to the Evans Express and receive the City’s monthly
newsletter for FREE in your inbox, scan the QR code to the right.
Additionally, you can sign up to receive email alerts about any
City topics - Council meetings, recreation news, public works
project updates and more - that you are interested in. 

The Evans Junction commercial site,
located on the southwest corner of 31
St. and Highway 85, will be completed
this month. Work to install infrastructure
and prepare the four lots has
progressed smoothly. The first tenant at
the site - a McDonald’s which will be
located at the northwestern corner of
the site - will break ground as soon as
work is finished. An aggressive
construction schedule will see the quick
service food chain open its doors later
this year. 
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After additional discussion and deliberation, the Evans City
Council decided that vouchers for the 2025 Spring Cleanup

Event will cost $15 apiece. Each voucher is good for one
standard sized pickup load of debris (roughly two cubic yards)
with larger and additional loads costing $15 each. Evans trash
customers, with proof of residency, can purchase vouchers at

the Evans Community Complex Customer Service windows
during normal business hours or at the gate on the day of the
event. (see pages 15 and 16 and visit the City website for more

details about Spring Cleanup 2025). 



Business Spotlight - Happy Life Gardens
May 2025

When you drive on 37  Ave in Evans in the spring and summer months, you can’t help but notice Happy Life Gardens.
The plants and flowers on display in front of the store are just a preview of what else garden lovers will find inside.
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Since March of 2013, Eddie and Melissa Maxwell have
owned and operated Happy Life Gardens. A locally-

owned nursery, garden center, greenhouse and
landscape yard, Happy Life Gardens has whatever

you need for your patio, yard or outdoor living space
this season.

When you walk through the front door, you enter the
garden shop, which has pots, watering cans, indoor

plants, a large variety of seeds, as well as fun
decorations such as garden gnomes, humorous

signs and more. When you walk out the back door of
the shop, you walk into a greenhouse that is an
explosion of beautiful colors, floral aromas and

vibrant displays.

Take your time and walk through row after row of the plants, annuals,
perennials and more on display. At peak season, there are 20
employees there to answer questions, provide advice and make
suggestions. The depth of knowledge of the employees is evident in the
way they interact with customers and talk about the plants and flowers
surrounding them.

Outside the greenhouse, there is a huge variety of plants and flowers in
their outdoor shop. On the east side of the property, there is a large lot
with landscaping materials such as mulch, fill dirt, river rock, wall rock,
boulders and more. 

When asked why Maxwell started this business with his wife Melissa, he
said: “We felt that God was calling us to work as a family toward a
common goal and we wanted to be able to experience the triumphs
and trials of life side-by-side in a way that a corporate setting would
not allow.”

Eddie and Melissa’s two sons have grown up in the business, and
Maxwell is proud of the young men they have become.

Support local by shopping at Happy Life 
for anything you need for your outdoor 
spaces this year!

Happy Life Gardens
 2000 37th St, Evans, CO 80620
 (970) 330-9530
 www.happylifegardens.com
  Hours: 
 Monday-Saturday: 8am - 6pm
 Sunday: 11am - 5pm

Happy Life Gardens is an important business citizen of the Evans
community, but the feeling is mutual when it comes to the relationship
Eddie and Melissa have built with their customers: “It has also been very
rewarding to interact and become friends with so many members of the
community. We enjoy being able to help people become more
knowledgeable about gardening and landscaping.”

Happy Life has also been host to various animals over the years, including
chickens, ducks, pygmy goats, baby doll sheep, rabbits and more.
Maxwell enjoys watching the customers interact with the animals: “It is fun
to see a person’s demeanor change as soon as they see a baby animal.”
If you visit, you will likely also see Piper, the official mascot of Happy Life. 

http://www.happylifegardens.com/
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INTRODUCING THE EVANS PROPERTY INITIATIVE:
TRANSFORMING THE HIGHWAY 85 CORRIDOR

The City of Evans is thrilled to launch the Evans Property Initiative,
an exciting effort to revitalize the U.S. Highway 85 Corridor through

environmental assessment, planning support, and economic
development. Thanks to a $500,000 Community-wide Assessment

Grant from the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), this
initiative provides commercial and industrial property owners with

the resources they need to unlock new opportunities for growth
and investment.

At the heart of the program is the revitalization of brownfields—
properties where real or perceived environmental challenges are

hindering redevelopment. Through FREE environmental site
assessments (ESAs) and customized planning support, the Evans
Property Initiative empowers commercial and industrial property
owners to turn underutilized sites into thriving community assets.

Brownfields boundary mapScan the QR Code
below to learn more!

Work underway on HWY 85/13st St.

PROGRAM GOALS AND PROGRESS
The initiative is designed to:

Create a Property Inventory – Mapping sites along
Highway 85 to identify redevelopment
opportunities.
Engage the Community – Collaborating with
property owners, businesses, and residents to
understand needs and future aspirations.
Provide Free Support – Offering ESAs, site planning,
and targeted cleanup strategies to facilitate
redevelopment.
Promote Smart Growth – Aligning with land use
updates to encourage revitalization within the
Highway 85 overlay district.

To date, the initiative has successfully assessed key
properties, fostered stakeholder collaboration, and
supported efforts to repurpose underutilized sites—all
of which contribute to increased property values and a
more vibrant, sustainable community.

GET INVOLVED
If you own a commercial and industrial property
along or near Highway 85, now is the time to take

advantage of free resources that can enhance your
property’s value and marketability. Visit

www.reimagine85.org to learn more about the
initiative and discover how you can benefit.

Together, we can reimagine Highway 85 as a hub for
innovation, growth, and environmental stewardship.

For more information, contact Kara Roberts, Economic Development Specialist, at (970) 576-0948 or email
brownfields@evanscolorado.gov. 

http://www.reimagine85.org/
mailto:brownfields@evanscolorado.gov







































